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Supporters’ Club Newsletter – 2012
	2011 was a successful year for the Duddon and Furness Mountain Rescue Team.  We are fully manned with a waiting list.  We are financially sound with the Supporters’ Club covering a significant part of our running costs and we took delivery of a new Land Rover ambulance. We enhanced our swift water rescue capability and had a major slot on the BBC’s ‘Countryfile’ about the Duddon Valley.
Operationally, the number of call-outs in SW Cumbria has remained constant, bucking the national trend that shows an increase.  This is possibly due to the additional travelling time  from the M6 compared with the Central Lakes.   
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Our call-out list of 35 active members and our search dog Skye, are on call 24 hours a day, 365 days a year and usually provide an immediate response of about 20 members.  This allows for a stretcher carry-off from a high peak, the rescue of a climber or a limited search.  Other members can be summoned if necessary by a follow-up call or another team might be asked to help.  About a third of our calls are in support of adjacent teams either due to a shortage in their manpower or because walkers may have strayed into our area.  Statistically, the majority of our call-outs, not surprisingly, are in mountainous terrain but about a quarter occur in rural or coastal areas with about half at night.  There are slightly more searches than rescues of known casualties with occasional involvement in a significant incident with other emergency services.   
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	2011 illustrated the diversity of our call-outs.  Early in the year two coastal searches turned out to be fatalities: a woman at Cark who suffered a cardiac arrest and a wild  fowler washed out to sea off Kirkby Sands.  We worked with the Coniston Team on a particularly testing night call-out to locate and walk off a party of three pinned down on Brim Fell in 70mph winds.  Other call-outs included assisting other emergency services when a couple’s car left the road at the top of Hardknott Pass, a fell runner with a badly broken leg on Caw, a possible heart  attack on  the  Hoad in  Ulverston and  the rescue  of a  cragfast

	sheep.  There were searches for lost or overdue walkers who were found or returned under their own steam.   A sad call-out assisted with the recovery of a Lindal farmer, killed in a quad bike accident.  We assisted the Wasdale Team on several occasions, usually helping to carry an injured walker off the high fell or to locate ill-prepared groups of 3-peakers.  We assisted Coniston twice and Kirkby Stephen once.  In the last week of 2011 we assisted Kendal in a search for a missing elderly man above Witherslack, who turned up at his home in Glasgow.  Finally we again joined Wasdale on a night search in atrocious weather for a teenage walker lost in Piers Gill below Scafell.  Sadly we helped recover his body on New Year’s Eve.

	Our members are all volunteers.  They receive no expenses for any activity within our large area but are given some financial support towards items of all-weather clothing and personal protection equipment (helmet and harness).   Many have specialist roles such as the Crag or Swift Water Rescue teams, responsibility for vehicles, equipment, communication, or casualty-care training and equipment.  Others provide secretarial or fundraising support.  The usual hill-going party consists of four members: leader, navigator, casualty carer and radio operator - while most members could fill any of these roles it helps for individuals to be   focused in a particular area.  Other members run our control room at base or provide control from a vehicle for a more extended operation.  While many call-outs present a range of challenges it 
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	has to be said that team members enjoy what they do, appreciate a strong bond of teamwork and camaraderie and are pleased to support their local community and visitors to the area.  


	[image: image4.jpg]



	Training is given a high priority.  The team programme for 2012 includes 15 full days, 19 evenings and 5 short evening sessions.  The commitment of all members is therefore extensive particularly when individual courses, fundraising and administration is added, so the assistance of supporters on fund raising has been a great bonus.   Our thanks during 2011 go to Linda and Dave, Mick and Pam, Frank and Margaret, Paul and Kath (pictured) and Gill.   

We  rely  on  hundreds of  small  donations from the public and 

	regular or occasional supporters, including organisations that include us in their charitable giving.  Our capital requirements, such as a replacement vehicle every 4 years, are met by larger donations such as a legacy, our share of a national donation or in response to assistance at events, such as the Fred Whitton Cycle Challenge.  Our business plan indicates a need for £35,000 a year for non-capital running costs.  With a normal call-out rate of 25 a year this indicates a cost per call-out of £1,400.   It is clear that we depend on many small donations, be they through collecting boxes, ‘Every Penny Counts’ boxes, by subscriptions to the Supporters’ Club or other charitable giving.  We wish to pass on our thanks to all those who support us and allow us to provide a free emergency service.  If you could help with fundraising activities, even if only for a couple of hours once a year, or are prepared to take an ‘Every Penny Counts’ box, please contact Martin Cooper. 
We hope that you will never need to call us but should this ever be necessary you should do so by dialing 999 and asking for Cumbria Police.  Having requested assistance remain where you can be called back by a member of the Team.   There is not space here to cover how to protect yourself on the fells but two key points are don’t wear jeans or other cotton clothing which provides no insulation when wet and always carry a torch, in addition to other equipment.   The accompanying leaflet ‘How to Stay Safe and Enjoy the Fells’ provides further information.


	Martin Cooper, Coordinator DF MRT Supporters’ Club

Hamilton Grove, Oubas Hill, Ulverston, LA12 7LB

Support@dfmrt.org.uk





01229 583524



Rescue of a sheep








